
 
Chair Maria Cantwell & Ranking Member Ted Cruz 
U.S. Senate CommiƩee on Commerce, Science, and TransportaƟon 
254 Russell Senate Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20510 
 
 
March 12, 2024 
 
 
Dear Chair Cantwell and Ranking Member Cruz, 
 
As Chairman of the NaƟonal Photonics IniƟaƟve, I am wriƟng to thank you for your conƟnued 
leadership in advancing quantum research and technology and to urge you to reauthorize the 
NaƟonal Quantum IniƟaƟve (NQI) Act (P.L. 115-368), which was enacted in 2018 with strong 
biparƟsan support. The NQI is a vital suite of programs that fosters collaboraƟon among federal 
agencies, academia, industry, and non-governmental organizaƟons, to advance U.S. leadership 
and compeƟƟveness in quantum informaƟon science and technology (QIST). 
 
QIST is a rapidly growing field that promises to revoluƟonize many sectors, such as compuƟng, 
finance, communicaƟons, sensing, cryptography, pharmaceuƟcals, and materials. To date, our 
investments in QIST have already created new industries, jobs, and markets, and have bolstered 
our naƟonal security and enhanced our global leadership.  
 
Now the United States needs to build upon the progress made so far. The NQI is a strategic 
investment that supports the development of a quantum workforce, infrastructure, standards, 
and innovaƟon ecosystem to ensure that the U.S. remains at the forefront of this emerging 
technology. 
 
The NQI has already achieved significant milestones and impacts in its first five years, such as 
establishing naƟonal quantum research centers through the Department of Energy (DOE) and 
NaƟonal Science FoundaƟon (NSF), launching a quantum educaƟon network, coordinaƟng 
quantum acƟviƟes across federal agencies, and engaging with internaƟonal partners. However, 
much more work remains. Global compeƟƟon in QIST is intensifying; billions of dollars are being 
invested in China and Europe.  The scienƟfic and technical challenges for this field are complex 
and demanding. Therefore, we urge you to reauthorize the NQI with increased funding, an 
expanded scope, and enhanced coordinaƟon to sustain and accelerate U.S. quantum efforts for 
the next decade and beyond. 
 
We are encouraged by the recent passage of the NaƟonal Quantum IniƟaƟve ReauthorizaƟon 
Act by the House Science CommiƩee, which would authorize a total of $10 billion over five 



 
years for the NQI, as well as expand the roles and responsibiliƟes of the NaƟonal InsƟtute of 
Standards and Technology (NIST), the NaƟonal AeronauƟcs and Space AdministraƟon (NASA), 
DOE, NSF, the NaƟonal Quantum CoordinaƟon Office, and the NaƟonal Science and Technology 
Council's SubcommiƩee on Quantum InformaƟon Science. We believe that these provisions are 
essenƟal to maintain the momentum and impact of the NQI, and we hope that the Senate 
Commerce CommiƩee will adopt similar measures in its reauthorizaƟon bill. 
 
We appreciate your leadership and support for the NQI, and we stand ready to work with you 
and your staff to provide any informaƟon or assistance you may need. Thank you for your 
consideraƟon of this important maƩer. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Jim McNally 
Chairman, NaƟonal Photonics IniƟaƟve 


